LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 12, 2021
IN PERSON MEETING

CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisors Lou Simone, Richard Brown and Gene Wier were in attendance as were Treasurer Alison Emmons, Secretary Janice Hearne and Roadmaster Geoff Burkhart.   In the Township Municipal Building Lou Simone brought the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   Andrew Tuleya from ARRO was recognized and presented an MS4 update with pertinent 2021 information.  Mr. Tuleya explained MS4 – what it is; the Annual Report; Education – Public and Staff; Illicit Discharge – what it is and violation reporting; and the 2021 internal MS4 facility audit performance.  Richard Brown asked for details about storing and containing small amounts of material on the premises.  Mr. Tuleya responded all materials stored outside must be covered with a tarp or contained within silt fencing.  The Supervisors thanked Mr. Tuleya for coming and sharing the MS4 information.
BOS I MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER 14, 2021:  The DRAFT BOS I Minutes were emailed and reviewed by the BOS prior to the meeting.  As there were no additions, deletions or corrections Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Minutes from September 14, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval
. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:   Alison Emmons submitted the September  Treasurer’s Report for review.  The Supervisors had previously reviewed and signed all checks.   Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.

2021 FIRE RELIEF FUND PAYMENT RECEIVED:  The Township received an electronic funds transfer (EFT) for $15,232.09.  This is a pass through fund meaning Mrs. Emmons issued a check to Cochranville Fire Company for the same amount.
FUEL FUND:   The Township received an EFT for $22,186.61 which was less than last year.

LANCASTER TAX COLLECTION BUREAU (LCTCB):  Mrs. Emmons reported the Township received $3,300.00 which was unclaimed funds from 2016.  The total unclaimed funds were divided between members.
ARPA:  The new ARPA guidance rules are expected to be published this month.  So far they have not been released for review.  
NEW AUDITING FIRM REQUIRED FOR 2021 AUDIT:  Mrs. Emmons has contacted several CPA firms, but hasn’t received any bids.  She emailed PSATS, but has not heard back.  Mr. Simone noted he would be attending the PSATS Business Meeting in Hershey, PA on Friday and would see if anyone at PSATS had any suggestions.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – SEPTEMBER, 2021:   Bill Beers provided his report to the BOS for review.  Lou Simone read from the report:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued with one (1) building permit for a horse walker pending plan review.  There was one (1) building permit renewed.   Three (3) demolition permits; one (1) shed permit; and six (6) exempt storm water permits were issued. Total permit fees collected were $3,861.00.  Five (5) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits, four (4) regular U&O’s, one (1) Re-sale U&O and five (5) various construction inspections were conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary Form were filed  
Family Living in a RV Trailer:   Mr. Beers is investigating a family living in a RV trailer on the Houghton property, based on a complaint from the school bus company.  He will contact Mr. Houghton regarding this complaint.  
Fernwood Bridge:  Following inspection LDT received drawings along with recommended repairs from Pickering, Corts & Summerson (PCS) Engineering regarding storm damage to the Fernwood Bridge from Hurricane IDA.   Mr. Beers is awaiting storm damage information on funding of bridge repairs from Rep. John Lawrence’s office.  Fernwood Bridge remains closed.

B. ROADMASTER:   Geoff Burkhart was recognized.  He reported the Paving Project is to be scheduled on or about October 21st and 22nd.  He will meet with the contractor on Wednesday to go over the roads, remark areas with paint and generally review the scope of work.  The Barnsgate Drive project is temporarily on hold due to the back-hoe operator having Covid.  White Horse Road bridge (a PennDOT road) opened three weeks ago.  It report4edly is a bit rough, but open.  The Jackson Road project for a hole to be remediated by filling with rip rap was completed on October 8th.  Mr. Burkhart noted an incident where a resident driver went around a Road Closed sign and caused a Public Works safety issue.  In another incident, a resident drove into the roadway without looking and was nearly hit by a vehicle on the roadway.  Mr. Burkhart stressed the need for a Safety Reminder especially with winter weather issues approaching.  The BOS suggested a reminder be posted on the website and Facebook for all citizens to Be Aware, Be Cautious and Use Common Sense when on our roadways.
C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  There were no issues to discuss this month, but Mr. Simone noted next month there will be discussion regarding an upcoming conference call concerning assistance funding for repairs on the Fernwood Bridge.  The conference call will be on October 18th & 19th with the time to be determined.   Lou Simone and Alison Emmons will each audit the conference and report back at the November BOS I Meeting.
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in September and no meeting will be held in October.  PC Members will be notified via email.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in September nor will it meet in October.  Members have been notified.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  Lou Simone announced the Stargazers event was cancelled due to cloud cover.  Mr. Simone read aloud the Historical Minutes of the September 28th HC meeting.  Diane Henryson, Chairwoman, and Gene Wier presented a synopsis of the meeting held by the New Building Task Force with Tim Cassidy.  The discussion included “What needs to be done”, “Options for modernization of the existing Municipal Building” and “Other options to consider such as plumbing and electric”.   Mr. Cassidy felt it was a good idea to modernize the existing building and bring it up to code.  Ideas were discussed to update the meeting room; create a storage room; revamp the office space; electric and plumbing; and possibly build a new garage should the existing garage be repurposed.  It was determined the property provides plenty of space for additional expansion.  Mr. Cassidy is willing to work within Township parameters and provide a rough estimate of engineering fees.  Diane Henryson noted she has written emails which she will share with the BOS.  
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier continues to update the website as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY (CFC) ARPA/ 501(c)4 DESIGNATION CHANGE:  The ARPA Guidelines currently designate a 501(c)3 as qualified for ARPA funds, while a 501(c))4 does NOT qualify.  The question is:  Does it make monetary sense for CFC to go to the expense to change from a 501(c))4, which it currently is, to a 501(c)3 which ARPA deigns as acceptable?  Under Internal Revenue Service rules, a 501(c)3 is a non-profit for religious, charitable or educational purposes.  Donations to 501(c)3 groups are tax-deductible. A 501(c)4 is a social welfare group and can engage in more advocacy and lobbying.   Mrs. Emmons pointed out that ARPA has a formula for determining the amount of money a 501(c)3 can claim which appears to be a somewhat arduous calculation.
B. NEW GENERATOR:  LDT has submitted an application to Bill Beers for the generator which will require an electrical inspection by (CCIS) Commonwealth Code Inspection Services once the generator is fully installed.  The propane tanks will be installed in a week or so.  The BOS agreed to purchase the propane from Premier Services, Inc. and to enter into an agreement with Premier on a Maintenance Contract.  Premier will forward three (3) contract options to the BOS for consideration at the November BOS I meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT – PHASE IV ESCROW RELEASE #3:  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 09-30-2021 recommending BOS approval of Release #3 for Phase IV in the amount of $177,457.20 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $234,507.99.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Releases #3 for Honeycroft Phase IV escrow in the amount of $177,457.20 leaving a LOC balance of $234,507.99  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.  
B. COCHRANVILLE FIRE COMPANY (CFC) 2022 FIRE PROTECTION AGREEMENT AT .0005 MILS:  The term of this agreement is from 01-01-2022 until 12-31-2022 in the amount of $76,474.07.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the CFC 2022 Fire Protection Agreement at .0005 Mils for $76,474.07.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 

3-0 for approval.  

C. FERNWOOD ROAD IMPROVEMENTS - BURKHART PROPOSAL:  This proposal is the revised proposal for the South Side ONLY of Fernwood Road in the amount of $14,530.00.  This proposal is to prepare and deposit the stones in place.  Anchoring the stones with black top will be a separate bid.  The purpose of the stones and black top is to properly divert the water and keep it from flowing across Fernwood Road.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept the Burkhart Proposal for $14,530.00 as presented.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 3-0 for approval.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION – JENNERSVILLE HOSPITAL CLOSING:
The Township received a report from Southern Chester County Emergency Medical Services (SCCEMS) regarding the impact of closing Jennersville Hospital by 12-31-2021.  This closing will impact SCCEMS, West Grove Ambulance and the community in a myriad of ways.  The time to transport patients to emergency rooms will increase significantly; SCCEMS will lose their offices and garage space; and SCCEMS will lose their discounts on drugs and supplies.  West Grove Ambulance will also see longer transport time as well as distance issues on personnel and equipment and fuel expenditures.  These are just a few of the impacts to the closure of Jennersville Hospital. Currently 50% of emergency call patients are transported to Jennersville.  A meeting is being planned to discuss the hospital closure which will be attended by PA Rep. John Lawrence and possibly US Rep. Chrissy Houlehan.  
PSATS RESOLUTION VOTE:  Lou Simone is expecting information from the West Grove Fire Company Chief in support of a PSATS Resolution to be voted on at the PSATS Business Meeting on October 15th in Hershey.  This Resolution will recommend approval for Fire Companies to hold online raffles.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. 2021 PSATS ANNUAL BUSINESS MEETING – Voting Delegates:  Hershey, PA, Thursday, October 14th (PSATS 100th Anniversary Celebration) and Friday, October 15th Business Meeting (elect leaders & adopt resolutions).  Lou to attend as LDT Rep. 

B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, October 19, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED 
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Tuesday, October 20, 2021 at 5:30 PM.  CANCELLED.
D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, October 25, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  Likely cancelled.
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE MEETING:  Tuesday, October 26, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 
F. HALLOWEEN TRICK OR TREAT:  Sunday, October 31, 2021 from 6:00 PM until 8:00 PM.
G. OFFICE CLOSED – ELECTION DAY: Tuesday, November 2, 2021
H. BOS I & BUDGET MEETING:  Tuesday, November 09, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:   Bills were paid in the usual manner with checks signed by Dick Brown and Gene Wier during the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 PM.  The vote was 3-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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